December 9th  2019 Rough Riders meeting minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Secretaries Report Read by Laurie	
Treasurers Report Read by Dick
Cash
Savings 
Checking 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Secondary Savings
Spending for Month
   Checks were written for the Culverts….$370 for the culverts and $1200 for the installation

 Old Business
   Please pay club dues if you have not done so already
   Maps should be ready in a few weeks
   Kurt still has you are here stickers if you need some for trail signs
    If you have not gotten your trail works hours into Dennis Sykora please do so ASAP so he can get the SNARS report in.
  Derek attended the avalanche class at Old Bar, he said it was a good informative class and recommends to everyone if another was held.
If you have not picked up your AWSC cards yet, Kurt has them. 
All land owner agreements are completed.
A lot of trail was done before the trails could open up. Thank you to all that helped with getting the trails ready for riding. The trail by Dougies was rerouted. Russ Goulet was going to check and make sure trail #

 Was wide enough for the groomer to get through. 
Raffle calendars are due. Please get money and stubs to Justin.  

New Business 
Kurt collected the money for map ads and turned it all over to Eddie
Had a discussion on promoting the Country Villa Hotel as a snowmobile friendly place to stay and park truck and trailer on our Facebook page and website. Unsure of who was going to follow up on this.
Decembers CVSO meeting was going to be attended by Dick and Ruth Goulet
Our club will host January’s CVSO meeting at Dougies on F. Food and drinks have been finalized. THANK YOU MARIE AND PLOW FOR DOING THIS!!! The meeting is at 7:00 PM on January 8th in the pavilion at Dougies. It would be nice to have some members present to help Doug and staff out of needed.  
   
CVSO Meeting:
 Permits will be needed when putting in culverts
Building committee stated shed is full
Plan is for trails to be groomed 2x per week
New policy handbook is out
CVSO is looking for a contact for the Hallie club
Trail signage handbook is on the AWSC website. CVSO requested to print these out for all the clubs. Motion was made and passed to do this. 
DNR is cracking down on loud pipes.
Last year the CVSO bought a GPS for each groomer. These are now obsolete. The company is going to buy them back. Decision was made to lease new ones.
Snow Biz for 2020 has been canceled.
CVSO has been getting calls for people wanting to join clubs. Was requested that clubs update their contact info on Facebook and Websites and to please return calls if a message was left. Have had some complaints that calls are not be returned. 
Question was asked on what dealers rent sleds. AirTech does but was unsure on anyone else. Was requested to put any rental info on Facebook pages and Websites. 
John Deere groomer is possibly sold. If it is sold out trails are down to 1 groomer. If we buy another new one the company we buy from will give us a 2013 to use for the season while we wait for the new one. ( I hope I got that info correct.)
            December meeting was held by Rainbow Raiders at Halfway


Meeting was adjourned by Plow and 2nd by Kris
Next meeting will be at Ojibwa January 13th at 7:30














     



